Minutes of the Meeting of the Board of Trustees of the University
of Kentucky, September 20, 1960.

The Board of Trustees of the University of Kentucky met in the Pres-
ident's Office on the campus of the University at 10:00 a. m. EST, Tuesday,
September 20, 1960, with the following members present: Harper Gatton,

Dr. Ralph J. Angelucci, Mrs. Paul G. Blazer, Robert Hillenmeyer, R. W.
Bushart, H. B. Murray, Floyd H. Wright, William F. Foster, Clifford E.
Smith, Thomas D. Clark and Aubrey J. Brown. Absent: Governor Bert T.
Combs, Robert P. Hobson, Wendell P. Butler, Emerson Beauchamp, Dr.
Paul B. Hall and J. Stephen Watkins. Present also were President Frank G.
Dickey and Secretary Frank D. Peterson.

A. Meeting Opened.

President Dickey explained that Governor Combs, Chairman of the
Board, was unable to be present because of the special session of the Legis-
lature, that Mr. Robert P. Hobson, Vice Chairman of the Board, was unable
to be present since he is in New York, and that Mr. Harper Gatton, a senior
member of the Board of Trustees, had been asked to serve as Acting Vice
Chairman for the meeting.

Upon motion duly made, seconded and by unanimous consent, Mr.
Harper Gatton was appointed .acting Vice Chairman of the Board.

Mr. Gatton tcok the chair and introduced the Reverend Wayne Smith,

pastor of the Southland Christian Church, Lexington, Ky., to give the invoca-
tion.

B. Minutes Approved.

Upon motion duly made, seconded and carried, the Minutes of the
Board of Trustees of May 25 and June 24, 1960; and the Minutes of the Execu-
tive Committee of July 15 and August 19, 1960, were approved as published.

C. Financial Report of the Treasurer.

Mr. Peterson stated that the Financial Report for the months of July
and August had been mailed to members of the Board of Trustees on Septem-
ber 9. The report contained a balance sheet of the current funds of the Uni-
versity,a balance sheet of the Plant Funds of the University, and statements
of income and expenditures covering the two-months period of the current fis-
cal year. He stated that he would review the report in detail, or answer
questions that the Board members might have; whereupon, Member Clifford
Smith stated that he had reviewed the financial report and desired to move
that it be received and put to record. The motion was seconded and carried.



